Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

September 17, 2007
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Doug Hall
Lewis Russell




Jim Potts




Johnny Burns




Brian Lennon
Eric Mabe

Members Absent:  None
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Linda Bailey, Brandon Darrow, and Shelly Slaughter
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Doug Hall to approve the minutes of the August 20, 2007 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to approve the minutes of the August 28, 2007 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  None 
Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Johnny Burns to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

TASB Update 81:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to adopt TASB Update 81 in its entirety.  The motion carried unanimously.

Executive Session:

Entered into executive session at 6:31 p.m. to discuss the resignation of Jan Hart and the hiring of Kelly House.

Came out of executive session at 6:54 p.m.

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Johnny Burns to accept the resignation of Jan Hart.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to hire Kelly House as the new sixth grade teacher on a one year probationary contract with the understanding that the position will be opened up again in the spring.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Property Insurance Premium:
Mr. Johnson advised the Board that he had been mistaken about the premium being the same for the next three years.  The premium accepted was for this year only and could change for next year.  The quote is based on coverage and claims.

Board Member Terms:
Mr. Johnson advised the Board that the amended terms are as follows:

Lewis Russell and Johnny Burns


November 2007

Eric Mabe and Doug Hall



November 2008

Brian Lennon, Carolyn Burns, and Jim Potts

November 2009

Administrative Reports:

Superintendent:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that Board terms must be amended again due to the Attorney General’s opinion that Board elections can only occur during even number years elections.  The current terms will be sent to the school’s attorney for proposal to the Department of Justice.  The terms will probably be extended to four years.  As a result, there will be four openings in 2008 and three openings in 2010.

Mr. Johnson advised that the rollback election process is going well and that agreements have been made with Hopkins and Rains counties for the elections.

Principals:

Mrs. George reported that junior and senior high enrollment was 108.

Mrs. Bailey reported that K-6 enrollment was 103 and PreK enrollment was 23.

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Doug Hall to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
